
 

COUNTY OF SAN MATEO 
Inter-Departmental Correspondence 

County Manager’s Office 

 
 

Date:  November 24, 2014 
Board Meeting Date: December 9, 2014 

Special Notice / Hearing:  None 
Vote Required:  Majority 

  
To: Honorable Board of Supervisors 

From: John L. Maltbie, County Manager 
 

 
Subject: County Manager’s Report #19 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
Accept this informational report.  
 
BACKGROUND: 
This report will provide you with updates on a variety of County initiatives focusing on 
Public Safety, Health and Human Services, Community Services and Performance, in 
addition to reports on legislation and issues that require your action.  We will also keep 
you and the public informed about new services, upcoming events and general updates.   
 
DISCUSSION: 
 
Measure A 
In preparation for the next round of Measure A applications, my office will be holding 
two separate informational meetings for departments and community partners 
interested in applying for funding in FY 2015-16 and 2016-17.   
 
The first informational session will be held for our nonprofit partners on Wednesday, 
December 10 from 3:00-3:30 p.m. at the Sobrato Center, 350 Twin Dolphin Drive, 
Redwood Shores.  The session will provide nonprofits with an opportunity to ask 
questions and receive guidance on the Measure A application process and County 
priority areas.  
 
The second session will be held on Tuesday, December 16 from 1:30-4:30 p.m. at the 
Human Services Agency, 400 Harbor Boulevard, Building B in Belmont.  This will be a 
Proposer’s Conference where County representatives will be available to listen to ideas 
from organizations interested in applying for Measure A funds, and answer questions 
about priority areas.   
 



The CMO has partnered with Thrive, the alliance of nonprofits for San Mateo County, to 
host these informational sessions and get the word out to all interested not for profit 
groups.   
 
News, Events and Updates 
 
California State Association of Counties 120th Annual Meeting Report Back 
The California State Association of Counties (CSAC) held its annual meeting from 
November 18-21 in Orange County.  Supervisor Carole Groom has been elected to the 
CSAC Executive Committee.  The Executive Committee is a 15 member group 
comprised of six urban county supervisors, three suburban county supervisors and two 
rural county supervisors.  As an part of this group, Supervisor Groom will help to 
determine the day-to-day policy and oversight functions of CSAC, and advise the CSAC 
Board of Directors on legislative and administrative matters.  Congratulations 
Supervisor Groom on your selection as we know you will be an excellent representative 
for our County.   
 
SamCERA’s New CEO 
Scott Hood has been named Chief Executive Officer (CEO) of the San Mateo County 
Employees’ Retirement Association (SamCERA).  He succeeds David Bailey, who will 
retire in early 2015.  Scott is no stranger to San Mateo County having served as 
SamCERA’s Assistant Executive Officer (AEO) since 2002, and prior to becoming AEO, 
he served as SamCERA’s Information Technology Manager for two years.   
 
Scott holds a BS in Engineering from the US Military Academy and an MS in Computer 
Information Systems from Boston University.  Last year, he completed his military 
career as a Colonel in the US Army Reserve after serving over 30 years of combined 
active and reserve service.  Scott has selected by a unanimous vote by the Retirement 
Board.  Please join me in congratulating Scott on his appointment.   
 
New Agenda Administrator 
After an extensive search, I am happy to report that the County Manager’s Office has 
hired a new Agenda Administrator.  Jannae Oliver, who previously worked in our 
Department of Child Support services, has been selected for the position and began 
working yesterday.  Prior to joining the County, Jannae worked for HP and other high-
tech companies where she gained experience with SIRE.  Jannae is known for her 
attention to detail and we are glad she has agreed to join our office.  
 
I would like to thank Mina Lim and Alicia Garcia for taking on the Agenda Administrator 
duties over the last several months while my office conducted the search, and please 
join me in welcoming Jannae to the CMO.   
 


